Tourism Advisory Board
Special Meeting  Minutes - I95
Wednesday, February 13, 2008, 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 a.m.
Delaware Economic Development Office

Large Conference Room

Dover, Delaware
Attendance

Linda Parkowski (Board Member)
Judy McKinney - Cherry
Mike Schwartz (Board Member)
Dina Reider (DTO)

Norma Lee Derrickson (Absent)
Ross Tyler (DTO)
Xavier Teixido (Board Member)
Tim Morgan (Absent) 

George Fiorile (Board Member)


Kay Wheatley (Board Member)
Barbara Benson (Board Member)
The special meeting of the Tourism Advisory Board was called to order by Chairman Linda Parkowski at 10:00 a.m.
Discussion of I95 Welcome Center
The discussion of the I95 Welcome Center and the concerns of the RFP only receiving one “qualified bid”.  A meeting by HMS Host was held February 5, 2008 to give an overview of the projected new center.  DELDOT explained that the RFP process was followed to the letter of the law.    During the initial RFQ meeting an estimate of 40 vendors attended.  DELDOT also noted that they had scoured trade publications and reviewed different state’s RFP’s and they have believe they have been given an unbelievable deal by Marriot and they don’t want to blow this opportunity.  DELDOT also stated that the RFP would give the current management “Marriott” the contract on the I95 Welcome Center for a period of 35 years.  The current center will be closed for a period of 14 months during the building process due to safety and security concerns.  The center has an estimated  construction cost of $40 million dollars.  

A few TAB members as well as CVB’s attended the HMS Host project overview presentation.  The question arose in regards to “What is the Economic deal given to Marriott?”   However, it was not answered.
The TAB members are extremely concerned in regards to the proposal and what it would mean for Delaware.  This piece of Delaware real estate is a crucial market venue for the State of Delaware.  Giving complete control to a company that would turn the I95 Center into a cookie cutter type facility for a period of 35 years is disserting.    Another interested company Areas USA out of Miami Florida had expressed interest in joining the bid process however Deldot had already entered into renegotiations with HMS Host.
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Concerns:

1. Delaware not represented on most crucial piece of real estate owned by the state.

2. Delaware Concessions and Businesses

3. Not a level playing field – Flaws in the RFQ.

4. The finances are not transparent.  Ie. Revenues or Flat rate – need to re-examine.

5. Flawed process.
6. Cookie Cutter Facility 

7. HMS Host has no buy in to making the facility different for Delaware.  .

Judy Cherry stated that she was invited to the current rest stop on I95 by J. Harry and learned first hand of the deplorable conditions of the rest stop.  It was obvious that the rest stop was not a priority of the state at that time.  Since then, Carol Ann came on board and DELDOT and DEDO have since gained a greater reciprocity and pulled together to address the rest stop situation for the betterment of our state, our citizens and our visitors.  Director Cherry’s recommendations to Carol Ann for the “absolute must needs for the state” to be included in the contract were:

1.  Delaware Concessions and Business Area – concerns of Delaware businesses not being able to conform to a 24 hours operation.

2.  Hydrogen filling station – a hydrogen filling station does not exist between NY and MD on the main corridor. 

3. Recapture provisions – if they don’t meet performance measures for the state – ie. Increased vehicle traffic etc.
After lengthy discussions of the TAB, they adapted a list of recommendations for the I95 Welcome Center as a look forward for the best possible value for Delaware businesses, citizens and visitors.

Recommendations to DELDOT:

1. Hire a professional consultant to review the process and the needs.

2. Tourism Authority to run the Tourism Visitor Center inside the I95 Welcome Center.  Paid professionals as well as interns from the surrounding Delaware Universities.

3. Make the Center interactive for children with an emphasis on technology.
4. Include the Business Community to highlight what is going on around the state at no cost.
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5. Allowed to include brochures from all Delaware Businesses.

6. Include a small business center with high tech communications, etc.

7. Request $200,000 a year to staff the center, purchase equipment and include an inflation clause in said amount.

8. Make the center technology savvy due to Delaware’s Technology Driven Industry.

Kay Wheatley made a motion that the “Tourism Advisory Board will write a letter to the Secretary of Transportation; recommending to stop the I95 Welcome Center Process for a period of 6 months; in order to rebid the process to assure the highest and best use of property and ROI for the citizens and visitors of Delaware.” 
Mike Schwartz seconded that motion and all in favor.
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